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Dear Parents/Guardians and Students: 
 
Greetings, Hawks Families! As our students are welcomed back to the middle school, I wanted to reach out with 
some information and reminders that have been shared or will be shared with students prior to their first lunch 
experience.  

• Students are asked to seek out a permanent indoor seat and commit to this seat by September 17th. This 

does not mean students will have to sit at this spot each day, but if weather is severe, the building will have 

order, and everyone will have a place to sit.  

• As we work to ensure for a smooth operation, we ask that students report to their chosen location at the 

start of lunch each day until a point when they will be escorted to an outdoor location, if they so desire.  

• Students who will purchase lunch are asked to report directly to the lunch line, then to their chosen location 

once they have made the purchase. For example, a student who chooses to eat in the library will report to 

the lunch line to pick up lunch first, then walk to the library. Those who bring lunch can simply report to 

the library. 

• Any student purchasing lunch must have an ID so that it can be used to swipe. Last week, information was 

shared regarding the Point-of-Sales procedure. Please refer to the attached documents to assist with money 

deposits.  

• Students who did not receive an ID are asked to contact me as soon as possible so that the issue is rectified.  

• Students in the 8th grade will receive computers Monday. Students in the 7th grade will receive them Tuesday. 

In order to be issued a computer, all forms and fees must be complete on Community Pass. 

• Students will have the option of changing for physical education in the locker room. It is encouraged that 

any student using the locker room bring a lock. Students who do not wish to use the locker room must be 

dressed in attire appropriate for taking physical education. 

Please reach out if there any questions or concerns. Have a great day! 
 
 
Best Regards, 

 
Robert Urbanovich 
Principal, River Dell Middle School 


